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Hello everyone!
 
We had a great Spring Volunteer Rally this past weekend at Gifford 
Pinchot State Park. We had 14 total volunteers from the club with 6 trailers. 
This wasn’t a large group, but that doesn’t mean we didn’t have fun! It was 
great to meet our new members Audrey and Gary Weiland and get to know 
Barb & Tim Palmer as well as little Murphy. We had a great happy hour on 
Friday evening, and in airstream rally tradition we had a ton of food. From 
ham pot pie to burgers & dogs to pasta. Saturday we met the Friends of 
Pinchot group at the Conewago Day use area and helped plant 6 trees. 
These varied in type such as Red Oak, White Oak, American Hornbeam 
& Service Berry. This consisted of digging the hole, placing the tree and 
refilling the hole, covering with mulch and staking the tress so they remain 
straight & adding water. Once that was completed, we went to the Boat 
Mooring #3 and cleared some overgrown brush along the Lakeside Trail 
and picked up some trash. We also learned what garlic mustard is and that 
it is an invasive plant, so if we saw this, we pulled it. Some members then 
hiked other trails and collected trash and pulled garlic mustard and others 
kayaked the lake. 

Beth & I hiked the Gravel Trail. Along 
this trail you can see remaining cement 
pillars from a toboggan sled track. When 
we got back we did some research about 
this: www.ydr.com/story/opinion/column-
ists/2016/08/16/remember-toboggan-
run-pinchot-park-column/88444160/ 
and bilb owden.blogspot.com/2012/02/
tobagganing-at-pinchot-state-park.html 

Unit  President
by Karl Schubert, President, Central PA Airstream Club

L to R: Tim Palmer, volunteer, volunteer, Gary Weiland, Audrey Weiland, volunteer, 
volunteer, volunteer, Wendy Hauschild, Terry Hauschild, volunteer, Jackie Read, Mike 
Read, Roxanne Bare, Beth & Karl Schubert, Dan Bare. (Unidentified volunteers are 
from either the Friends of Pinchot group or the Environmental Insurance group.)
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Saturday evening we held a pot-luck dinner. Again, we had enough 
food to feed half of the campground. We enjoyed a nice campfire and 
enjoyed each other’s company sharing stories and tips. Sunday was so 
warm and gorgeous, we enjoyed just sitting and relaxing. We had the 
opportunity to chat with some members before they departed, but we 
were in no hurry as we were a total of 10 minutes from our house. We 
could get used to that travel time home! It was a really nice weekend 
with a lot of great people! 

We are looking forward to seeing everyone at the can opener rally at 
Lum’s Pond the weekend of May 13th! Thank you again to everyone 
that was able to volunteer your time and help the Friends of Pinchot 
group, they really appreciated us being there helping them. Even if you 
were unable to help plant trees, it was a great time together camping! 

Karl Schubert, #13305
karlschubert1985@gmail.com

Shout out to our President!
Once we planted the tress at Pinchot the gator bags that went around 
them (allows water to slowly trickle around the tree) needed filled with 
water. They held 15 gallons each. The group had planned to fill buckets 
and cart them to each tree. After filling 
one or two buckets we realized this was 
going to take awhile and the buckets 
were getting heavy quickly. Since we live 
nearby, Karl had the idea to use the fire 
company brush truck for our commu-
nity service and help fill the bags with 
water. So, after getting permissions quickly, Karl used the Wellsville 
Fire Company brush truck and filled the gator bags of the six trees. This 
saved us so much time and all of our backs. We were all very apprecia-
tive of this. Plus it was perfect timing as it started to rain lightly as we 
were finishing. -Beth Schubert

At left, top: Clearing trails
Row 2: Spring Volunteer Rally tree work
Row 3: Kayaking; Annie relaxing by the fire
Row 4: Planting trees
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by RJ Marquette, President, Region 2

Hello, everyone! Spring is arriving, finally, and I 
hope you’re getting your Airstreams out and about.  
Erica and I are looking forward to getting our trailer 
back on the road this spring.  Our first trip is to the 
joint rally with several clubs at Lums Pond in May.

We’re busy with planning the Region 2 Rally and looking forward to it.  
Depending on when you read this, there’s probably still time to sign up!  
The rally is May 19-22, in Harrington, Delaware.  More info is available 
on the website:  airstreamclub.org/region2/2022-region-2-rally  If you’ve 
already registered, you should have received an email message from me 
around April 17 (or after you registered, if it was after the 17th).  If you 
didn’t get that email, please contact me at region2president@wbcci.net.

I know a lot of you are going to Fryeburg, Maine for the International 
Rally - it’s less than 3 months away!  Region 2 First Vice President Gary 
Russo (#1061) is working with a caterer for the Region 2 Luncheon.  
More information will be coming soon.

I just finished a day of working on the restoration of our Airstream B190 
motorhome. I’ve managed to remove the cabinets and am now ready 
to remove the interior walls and ceiling.  There’s a long way to go, but at 
least there is progress.  It’ll make its way back to the road someday.

I’ll see you down the road!
RJ Marquette, #13270, rjm1@yahoo.com

Region 2 President

photo courtesy of Michael and Jackie Read

Central PA Airstream Club welcomes you to the 
group. Each monthly newsletter includes upcoming 
rally dates and locations, news from your unit and 
region presidents, timely stories, travel articles, and 
more. How does this all happen? And as a club 
member, what can you do to get the most out of your 
membership?

• Attend a rally: Meet up with like-minded Airstream 
enthusiasts and explore our region.

• Plan a rally: Have an idea for a great location to hold 
a rally or gathering? Talk with someone on the board 
to learn more about the process.

• Plan something for the club OTHER than a rally: 
Like to bowl? Hike? Cook? Read? How about a 
virtual book club for Airstream travelers?  How about 
ax throwing?! How about a distillery tour?

• Submit an article, topic, news bits, or photos to this 
newsletter. Your editor is always on the lookout for 
exciting content to share. Send it over!

• Take a leadership role: Check out page 2 of this 
newsletter... see all those names? They are the 
people that make the club tick. Contact any of them 
to become more involved and share your ideas!

• Airstream people like to talk about Airstreams. 
Share your technological advice, upgrades, problems 
and fixes, and reviews. We learn from each other!

• Have you had travel experience on a larger scale, 
perhaps a caravan journey? Consider sharing your 
trip with the club via Zoom or in person at a rally.

• Take a look at the overall structure of the clubs, from 
local groups through International. If you have a skill 
set that you feel would benefit any of those levels of 
engagement, make yourself known and share your 
abilities. 

• Finally, take pleasure in our cameraderie and 
connections via our Central Penn Airstream Club!

How Can I Become More 
Involved in my Club?
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by Joan and Bill Bucher

Our Winter, 2021-2022

After cleaning out houses and dealing with auctions 
for my Mom who passed January 10, 2021, and Bill’s 
brother who passed July 10, 2021, we headed south 
November 14, 2021. We are going to Land Yacht 
Harbor (LYH), Site 92 in Melbourne, FL. We stayed 
home last year to take care of my Mom.

Bill likes to leave at sun up and drive about 350 
miles a day and get a campground before 3 pm. 
Doing that, it takes us 3 days to get to Florida. 

We stop and fuel at Flying J’s along the way and Bill 
can get a hot dog, sometimes before 9 am. We like 

to stop at the states’ Welcome Center to get new 
maps and literature. I always have a map and the book The Next 

Exit on my lap. I highlight the route as we go too, that way we know where we are in 
the state.

We like to camp in Brunswick, GA for the final night. Then it is only 230 miles to go. 
We arrived at Land Yacht Harbor, Tuesday, November 16, 2021, around 11:30 am 
after a stop at Cracker Barrel. The weather the whole way was dry road and blue skies, 
(thanks Mom). Now the work begins to back in, unhook and unload our shed and 
suburban. Many folks stopped and welcomed us back.

We walk the over 300 sites in the morning and evening. Our route takes us past every 
site. Bill started picking up trash and palm tree droppings. He used a pick stick and 
bucket. At LYH we have a junk trailer. It is free to put items you no longer want in and 
free to take out what you might need. Years ago they would throw away old satellite 
dishes. Bill suggested I paint seasons on them. That started it. This year I was very busy 
doing special dishes for folks with their names and/or Airstreams. They put them in 
front of their site so you know who lives there. Bill also cuts out my future painting 
projects with his scroll saw. He was proud of the double hamburger.

Bill likes anything with wheels so we left LYH and stayed at Highlands Hammock 
State Park for one night. We walked the trails in the old growth hammock trees. We 
enjoyed the company of another Airstream couple, Mark and Karen Kruer from Indi-
ana. Airstreams seek out Airstreams.

The next morning we headed for Florida Flywheelers in Fort Meade, FL where we 
camped for four days. This Antique Engine and Tractor Show featured John Deere 
this year. They have a village with over 80 cute little houses with their collections, 
wedding gowns, dolls, ice cream scoops, etc., a snow engine demo, tractor parade, 
sawmill, Model T assembly, antique cars and over 30 acres of vendors and flea market 
(my favorite place). Yes, and ice cream too.

We returned to LYH until Sunday, April 3, 2022 then we loaded up and headed 

Bill and Joan Bucher

Above: Commissioned dish; Bill  
picking up trash; hamburger and 

painted pieces

Background: Highlands hammocks
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north. We made it to Walterboro, SC the 
first night. It was too cold to go home so 
we took a detour to Myrtle Beach, SC, 
staying five nights at the last site at Ocean 
Lakes Family Campground, site 3120.  
We walked the beach at sunrise and I 
walked again in evening.  Daily we went to 
Brookgreen Gardens, only 12 miles away. 
The tickets are good for seven days. The 
azaleas were at their peak. Every day we 
saw something new. This is a great garden 
gifted from Archer and Anna Huntington.
Anna Huntington’s sculptures are on 
display... most are animals in action. 
They also have a zoo, eateries, boat rides 
through the rice fields, and a holiday cot-
tage. They were setting up for a wedding 
that weekend.

We left Myrtle Beach, SC Saturday, 
April 9th and arrived at Emporia, VA. 
The campground is transferring from 
Jellystone to a KOA. This campground is 
only 253 miles from home. After a stop 
at McDonald’s in Thurmont, MD , we ar-
rived safely home Sunday, April 10, 2022 
around 11 am. Now it’s time to unload the 
Airstream and the Suburban, rake leaves, 
mow...

1
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4
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7

8

1. Sunrise in Myrtle Beach   
2. Highlands Hammocks   
3. John Deere   
4. Flea market finds   
5. Joan with peak azaleas   
6. Bill with friend at Brookgreen Gardens   
7. The Visionaries   
8. April 18th snow shower on Joan’s 
spring flowers back home in PA
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Central PA Airstream Rally 
at Jersey Shore Haven

August 12-14, 2022

Jersey Shore Haven is located at 
728 Dennisville Road, South Seaville, NJ 08246,

close to Cape May, NJ

Staying in their open rally field (see map and photos contained in their website  
www.jerseyshorehaven.org/ ) at a daily rate of $40/night/site.  

These are two-point hookups; 30 amp electric and water (no 50 amp).  
A sanitary dump is available. We will have access to their screened in pavilion and full 

kitchen (no dishwasher) to have some meals together, TBD.

Details are still being worked out for the rally. Tentative plans are for a pot luck dinner 
on Friday night.

We have reserved 10 sites at this time. These will be available on a first come basis thru 
our club. More may be available if needed.

Our commitment date has been extended to May 15th. We have 
received five commitments to date. The number of commitments 

will determine what activities will take place at the rally. Don’t 
wait. Get your commitments in now to Terry Hauschild so plans 

can be made. No money is due at this time.
  

If you will be attending, please email Terry Hauschild at haus599@comcast.net  
or call 610-781-1933 (cell) for more info.

Photo courtesy  Joan Bucher 

Name a place you would love 
to travel to but have yet to visit 
in your Airstream:

“Yosemite. Hands down.”
-- Walt Saylor

“I would love to head west 
following the Lewis and Clark 
trail, hit the 3 big National Parks 
in Washington and then up into 
Canada and on to Alaska! ”

-- Carey Boland

“The Grand Canyon and Grand 
Tetons.”-- Karl Schubert

“Montana!”-- Beth Schubert
photo courtesy Montana Airstream Club

“Alaska, Arizona, New Mexico.”
-- Karen Fable

Airstream
Dreams
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RALLY FEES – $435 for an RV On-Site with 30 amp electric, water, and pump-outs; $130 for each Adult (18+); $40 for 
each Youth 13-17; Free for Children (12 & Under).  
 

ADA ACCESSIBLE PARKING – Special parking, if requested, is near the central rally area for members.  We ask that you 
bring your government/state-issued placard or supporting documentation with you to the rally. 
 

REGISTRATIONS – Through the courtesy of Airstream, Inc., members registered before the start of the rally are entered 
into a prize drawing. Over $2,000 in gift certificates for parts and service will be given away. Registrants must be present 
at the Airstream presentation to win. 
 

STAGING AREA – In an attempt to keep the rigs moving, you will receive a rally arrival date in the Spring of 2022.  If you 
can’t make it on that date, the Rally Arrival Team will be ready to park you when you arrive from 8:00 am to 8:00 pm.  
Arrivals after 8:00 pm may stay overnight in the Staging Area, with no hookups, until parking begins the next morning. 
 

CANCELLATION POLICY – Refund requests received by May 28th, 2022, will be assessed a $50.00 fee.  Refund requests 
after May 29th, 2022, will be assessed a 50% fee.  NO refunds after July 9th, 2022.  If you might have to cancel after that 
day, please consider obtaining travel insurance. 
 

RALLY PARKING DATES – General parking is tentatively scheduled to begin around July 20th. Parking dates will be sent 
via email in Spring 2022. Caravans of 5 or more need to contact HQ at rally@airstreamclub.org for arrival date.  
 

HOW TO REGISTER – Go to airstreamclub.org/Fryeburg, call HQ at 937-596-5211 or fill out this form and make a check 
payable to WBCCI, in US Funds Only and mail to:  WBCCI, P.O. Box 612, Jackson Center, OH 45334. Email questions to 
rally@airstreamclub.org.              

  
 65th WALLY BYAM AIRSTREAM CLUB  INTERNATIONAL RALLY 

 July 23-29, 2022  Fryeburg, ME 
 

  BIG RED NUMBER:      

Last Name:   First Name:   Email:          

Last Name:   First Name:   Email:          

Address:       City:    State/Province:     

Zip/Postal Code:    Phone (C):   Phone (H):      

Rally Attendee(s)  Quantity Info Quantity    Rate Amount Parking Options  Yes  
RV On Site  Yes = 1 No = 0   $435.00  $  Vintage  
Adult (18 & Over) (Each)  Enter number  $130.00 $ First Time Attendee  
Youth (13 - 17) (Each)  Enter number  $ 40.00 $ ADA Accessible  
Child (12 & Under)  Enter number  $ 0.00 $    0.00  Band Member  
Lifetime Member Discount Limit 1  $-20.00   Intra-Club: 
  GRAND TOTAL: $  

Registration Date:          Rec’d By:                  Registration Source: Mail   Online   Rally 

Payment Type:  Cash   Check   Credit Card      Amt Paid: $    Check #:                

65th WALLY BYAM AIRSTREAM CLUB 
 INTERNATIONAL RALLY  

 July 23-29, 2022  Fryeburg, ME  

REGISTRATION 
AirstreamClub.org/Fryeburg #ACIRALLY2022 
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Central PA Airstream Rally 
at Shawnee State Park

September 9 - 11, 2022

Make your reservations now for September 9 - 11,
2022 at Shawnee State Park, Pennsylvania 

Dan & Roxann Bare have reserved site 73.

Shawnee State Park is in Bedford County. There
is a 450 acre lake that is great for kayaking and 15

miles of trail for hiking. Flight 93 memorial is a
20 minute drive away. There is a scenic 30 mile
covered bridges loop that makes for a nice drive

or bicycle ride.  

We will be having a Dutch oven potluck dinner on Friday evening.  
Saturday evening the club will provide burgers and brats for supper.  

This is a low key, no fee rally. 
Please rsvp to drbare88@gmail.com if you plan to attend.

Top photo copyright Steve Harrington 

Name a place you would love 
to travel to but have yet to visit 
in your Airstream:

“We (I) have been yearning to 
visit/hike in Glacier National Park. 
We have heard so many good 
things about the park. This year 
was possible but the gasoline 
costs may put a stop to it.”

-- Terry & Wendy Hauschild

“Albuquerque Balloon Fiesta 
would be one of many places.”

-- Dan & Roxann Bare

“I’d like to visit Nova Scotia in our 
Airstream.”

-- Margaret Saylor

“Anyplace that’s lakefront, private 
beach, no one around, covered 
with a high tree ceiling, plenty of 
rocks with temperatures 75-80 
degrees.”

-- Michael Read

Airstream
Dreams
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Al-Mon-O PA Airstream Club 131 THE POINT March 2022 

President:  Cody Klingler  Page 11 



The Silver Penny is published 
monthly by the Central Penn 
Airstream Club, Unit #164.

Wally Byam Airstream Club, Inc., 
(WBAC), is a recreational club 
of Airstream owners. All rights 
reserved. Editors of other WBAC 
publications may reprint material 
if credit is given.

Send articles and content to the 
Newsletter Editor/Designer at
saylor4@comcast.net

Articles submitted for publishing 
must be sent to the newsletter 
editor by the 15th of the month 
preceding publication. Kindly use 
AIRSTREAM NEWSLETTER in 
the email subject line.

Editorial Review

Region 2 Activities
You may attend any rally in any region and are not limited to Region 2 rallies

photo courtesy of airstreamclub.org

Dates:   May 13 - 16, 2022
Co-Sponsors:  Central PA, Keystone, & Penn-Lehigh Airstream Clubs 
Type of Event:  Lums Pond Airstream Spring Opener
Location:  Lums Pond State Park, Bear, DE
Event Contact: careyboland@gmail.com

Dates:   May 19 - 22, 2022
Sponsor:  Region 2
Type of Event:  Region 2 Rally
Location:  Delaware State Fairgrounds, Harrington, DE
Event Contact: RJ Marquette, rjm1@yahoo.com

Dates:   July 23 - 29, 2022
Sponsor:  WBAC
Type of Event:  65th International Rally
Location:  Fryeburg, ME
Email:  rally@airstreamclub.org

Dates:   August 12 - 14, 2022
Sponsor:  Central PA Airstream Club
Type of Event:  Jersey Shore Haven Rally
Location:  South Seaville, NJ
Email:  haus599@comcast.net

Dates:   September 9 - 11, 2022
Sponsor:  Central PA Airstream Club
Type of Event:  Shawnee State Park Rally
Location:  Shawnee State Park, Bedford County, PA
Email:  drbare88@gmail.com 

Dates:   September 16 -18, 2022
Sponsor:  Al-Mon-O Club
Type of Event:  PA State Rally
Location:  RV Village Camping Resort, Mercer, PA
Email:  cwk5292@gmail.com 

Dates:   June 24 - July 2, 2023
Sponsor:  WBAC
Type of Event:  66th International Rally
Location:  Rock Springs, WY

Spending two hours ogling over vintage 
Airstream ads is a great way for your editor to 
spend her time! If you are interested in seeing 
more, Google ‘Vintage Airstream ads’ and see 
what you find... amazing stuff out there.


